

# Welcome back to School Year 1!

Dear Parents and Y1 Pupils

We are really looking forward to seeing you on Monday 8th June. Some things will have stayed the same, but some things will be different. We have written some information and a checklist so that you know what to expect from Monday but do please bear with us as things often change.

### Organisation:

- As a School we have to split the children into bubbles. There will be 2
   Year 1 bubbles (as well as our Reception, Y6 and Key Worker Bubbles)
- There will be 2 or 3 members of staff with each bubble;
  - Mrs Broadway and Miss Alexander
  - Miss Wise and Miss Croft

We will tell you which bubble you are in on Monday at the gate.

Break and Lunchtime will be in the same bubbles with the same adults

- There will be a rota for the areas of the school you can play in
- Break time will be 10.30
- Lunchtimes will be 12.00 for an hour.

#### Beginning and End of the school day:

- An adult must bring their child to the gate and answer the Health and Safety Questions
- The gate you use will always be the same and is alphabetical by surname. This is to spread families out.
  - A-H Side gate (front of the school)
  - I-P The George Gate (double width gate)
  - Q-Z Waylands (double width gate)
  - Minibus children will enter and exit through Waylands. It may be the Borough Minibus from Monday rather than the school one. TBC.



Children should be in their classroom for the register at 9.00 am. The gates will be open from 8.40. The children will finish at 3.00.

## **Uniform and Equipment:**

- Wraysbury School Uniform (preferably summer as it is warm) should be worn
- School uniform should be washed each day as soon as the child gets home
- Trainers may be worn if school shoes no longer fit
- No school bags or equipment should be brought to school except PE kit
- Long hair should be tied up and no jewellery should be worn
- Please bring a water bottle and perhaps a piece of fruit for break time
- Please bring a hat and apply sun cream before coming to school.

#### **School Curriculum:**

- The curriculum offered will be broad and will particularly cover the areas of PSHE and PE
- The curriculum in school will be very similar to that offered as part of the Home Learning on the school website with a few additions
- The teachers will use ongoing continual assessment of the children as an integral part of daily teaching in order to plan for and teach areas where there may be gaps in learning
- We are delighted to hear of activities that the children have done at home, but please do not bring any work back to school.

#### **Lunches:**

- Lunches will be offered as normal, a hot meal or packed lunch.
- The menu is on the website.

#### **School site/Communication:**

 We will communicate out to you in the normal way through email, texts the website and hard copy



- Please read and abide by our new signs. They are there to keep everyone safe.
- Please do not come onto the school site
- If you need to come to the office please speak through the intercom and we will try and help you without the need for you to come into school
- Any payments should be through Tucasi. If necessary cash for a small amount can be left with the office. Slips etc. for the office can be put in the grey post box in an envelope
- Please try and find out any information you need by looking at the
  website first, then email or phone the school if you still have a query.
   Please let us know if your child is not going to be in school and why
- Children should attend full-time, unless they are ill
- Please phone us if your child develops any symptoms of COVID 19 or is unwell. DO NOT BRING THEM TO SCHOOL.
- Please observe the 2 metre rule at all times when at the gates
- Parents who are entitled to the Supermarkets Vouchers will still get them, even if your child is in school.

## **Cleaning:**

- We have increased our cleaning and the school is having a deep clean every morning/evening
- During the day, our site staff will be undertaking frequent "high touch area cleans".

#### Let us Know:

 Do please let us know if there is anything that has happened to your family during lockdown that we should be aware of so that we are able to offer you any support, help or advice.

This information is obviously not exhaustive so we will update you further once we are back.